
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Well it looks like Fall is upon us.  I don’t know about you but I’m thoroughly enjoying the cooler weather.  

Not as much to report this month.  We had our October luncheon on the 8th.  It was a smaller group but a fun 

and lively one.  I didn’t have a speaker for the meeting as it seemed like a good time for everyone to talk and 

socialize.   Larry Jarvis did add one bit of interesting news.  He said that Assemblyman Jim Cooper has/or 

will be introducing a bill to put violent crimes back into the violent crimes category.  In the recent past, many 

of these crimes have been moved into a less serious category allowing lesser penalties. 

 

We will have a speaker for the luncheon in November.  The speaker will be Curt Howard.  He is a financial 

consultant and currently the DSA is one of his clients.  Most of us are probably pretty well set financially, but 

it never hurts to see if there is something new or better that will help increase our financial situation.  In  

addition to our speaker in November it is also our election meeting.  I should have opened up the October 

meeting for nominations but it slipped my mind.  However, we will allow nominations at the November  

meeting so if you have someone in mind for a position please come  and present that nomination.  All of the 

officer positions are open plus at least one BOD position. We do need as many people as possible at the  

meeting as we need a quorum to elect the officers. 

 

As I mentioned last month, Earl Evans has agreed to take over as the Sunshine Chairman. Earl is eager and 

willing to do this job but he does need your help.  If you have any information on a sick or injured retiree 

please contact Earl and let him know so he can take appropriate action. 

 

Lastly, our turnout at the last luncheon was on the smaller side.  Having more 

members at our luncheons has been a priority for me all year and continues to 

be my number one project.  We had several new people at the September 

meeting but we missed them at our last luncheon.  Please, if there is anything 

you can do to bring out more of our members to the luncheons, do it.  There 

is nothing better for me than seeing a large turnout, and being able to go 

around and talk to those I may not have seen in a long time. 

 

Hope you all have a wonderful October (don’t get to spooky on Halloween) 

and we will see you in November.    

 

John 
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2.   Owen Cater, Bryan Munn  

3.   Bob Kamena 

4.   Howard Weaver 

5.   James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

6.   Scott Ogden 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

14. James Dodson 

17. William Myers, Betty Souter 

22. Fred Ross 

23. Gary Day 

 

October Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

HOLIDAY DINNER 

COME JOIN YOUR 711 CLUB FOR A HOLIDAY DINNER AT 
THE SCDSA OFFICE, 640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento CA 95811 
 

WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 4, 2019 

SOCIAL HOUR STARTS AT 6:00 P.M. 

 DINNER BUFFET STARTS AT 7:00 P.M. 

 COST (includes 2 drink tickets) 
$25.00 A PERSON if paid by 11/13  

$30.00 A PERSON if paid between 11/14 & 11/20 

(11/20 is reservation deadline) 

 Menu to be a buffet with: Prime Rib cutting station, Chicken in 
 Cheese Cream Sauce, Baked Potato, Vegetable Medley, Caesar 
 Salad (no anchovies), Rolls & Butter.  Dessert Included. 
 

We will be collecting toys and/or gift cards for the Sheriff’s Toy Project 

Please send your check for the Holiday Dinner to: 

711 Club C/O SCDSA, 640 Bercut Dr, Sacramento, CA 95811 

 

 

 

24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker,  

 Robert  Denham 

25. Sue Paulson 

26. Darrin Hashisaka, Robert Calvin 

27. Randall Williams 

28. Ron Mortenson, Lance Lane 

29. Ralph Blasingame, Joe Whaley, 

 Alicia Biggers 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen,  

 David Duckett, Hal Smith 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: October 9, 2019    Location: SCDSA Facility, 640 Bercut Dr., Sacramento 

 

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m. by John Woodhouse.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all  

present. Lunch was served at 12:05 p.m. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present: 

 

 Officers                       Board of Directors 

X President John Woodhouse                        X    Earl Evans        

X Vice President Barbara Smith                    X             Tom Guichard  

X Treasurer(s) Kathy Shannon         NP            Joann Lee 

X Secretary Nancy Gust                                X    Jacquí LeMaster 

X Sgt At Arms Sam Gault         X    Richard Madrigal 

 Past President Vacant          X  Judy Denton 

 

General Members Present:  28           Speaker:  None           Guests:  None      New Members: None 

 

Sunshine Report:  Presented by Earl Evans – Tim Alton is undergoing cancer treatment.  Andrea McFarland 

(wife of Bob McFarland) passed away.  Services were held on Monday, October 7, 2019. Char Wade 

(dispatcher) passed on Monday (10/7/2019).  Joe Millican went to the hospital with chest pains but is doing 

better now. 

 

Information:  Jim Cooper has introduced an initiative in the CA legislature to put violent crimes back in the 

Violence Crime Act.  

 

Treasurer’s Report: On file and available for review. 

 

Secretary’s Report: On file and printed in newspaper. 

 

Old Business:  None 

 

New Business:  Speaker for the November Meeting will be SCDSA’s Financial Advisor Curt Howard. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 12:53 p.m. 

 

Free lunches for November were won by Kathy Shannon, Richard Madrigal and Jacquí LeMaster. 

 

Next meeting: November 13, 2019, at DSA Office 

 

Minutes submitted by Nancy Gust, Secretary. 

 

 

 

 



Next Meeting  -  November 13th, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

November 7th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Annual Dues are Due for 2020 
 

Annual 711 Club membership dues are $24.00 a year and are due January 1st of each  

calendar year. To maintain a “Current” status, dues must be received before March 1.  A member in “good 

standing”, are those members who have current status of three or more consecutive years.  

 

Beneficiary Changes 

While your renewing your membership - If you have any beneficiary changes, please remember to contact 

Kathy to update your information. The format below may assist you: 

 

You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
  

Beneficiary Information: 

Your (Member’s)  name  

Beneficiary’s name: 

Relationship: 

Beneficiary's address: 

Beneficiary’s phone number: 

Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
  

Editor note: you may print this page and cut it out to create a form to send in to Kathy.  
 
 

********************************************************************************************************** 

 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 

 

If interested: 

Please contact Larry Jarvis 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

